FAPC Motion for 10/19/12 Meeting

Motion:

To change language in the current GCSU Faculty Status policy regarding faculty appointed by the President to read: “Individuals holding positions with faculty status are eligible for the Optional Retirement Plan and may attend and speak at any faculty meeting, but may not vote.”  

Old Language:
Individuals holding positions with faculty status are eligible for the Optional Retirement Plan and may attend, speak, and vote at any University Faculty Meeting.
New Language:

Individuals holding positions with faculty status are eligible for the Optional Retirement Plan and may attend and speak at any faculty meeting, but may not vote.”  

Supporting Information:

The University System of Georgia has a policy of granting faculty status separate from faculty rank. Georgia College's policies/procedures/practices page on the subject can be found here:

http://www2.gcsu.edu/policies/overall/faculty-status.htm
From this policy:

Faculty status may be assigned to a position by the President.  Positions eligible for faculty status include only vice presidents and those positions that report directly to a vice president.  Individuals holding positions with faculty status are eligible for the Optional Retirement Plan and may attend, speak, and vote at any University Faculty Meeting. They are not eligible to serve as elected University Senators but may be appointed by the President to the University Senate. Faculty status is independent of faculty rank.  Faculty status does not imply faculty rank.  Only individuals with faculty rank are assigned to an academic department and are eligible for tenure.  Individuals with faculty status are not counted in our student/faculty ratio calculations. With respect to instruction, only those individuals who have met the SACS guidelines for post-graduate degrees and areas of specialty are eligible to teach courses.
